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CHAPTER 129 
UTILITY EASEMENTS 

H. F. 757 

CH.129 

AN ACT relating to easements for certain sewer, water, or gas or power lines 
within a city. 

Be It Enacted by the General Assembly of the State of Iowa: 

Section 1. NEW SECTION. EASEMENT CONTINUANCE. If a city exercised a 
right to an easement on property before January 1, 1950 for the establishment 
of water, sewer, or gas or power lines, the city has acquired the right to 
exercise a continuing easement on that property to the extent necessary for 
repair and maintenance of those lines. 

Approved May 5, 1981 

CHAPTER 130 
INDUSTRIAL REVENUE BONDS 

S. F. 506 

AN ACT redefining the types of projects for which industrial revenue bonds 
may be issued under chapter 419 for the purpose of including facilities to 
be used for the sanitary disposal for recycling of solid waste or for the 
purpose of a telephone company or to be used as part of any commercial 
amusement or theme park or to be used for an office building, including 
appropriate ancillary facilities, exclusively by professional health care 
providers and providing for its effect upon publication. 

Be It Enacted by the General Assembly of the State of Iowa: 

Section 1. Section 419.1, subsection 2, Code 1981, is amended to read as 
follows: 

2. "Project" means all or any part of, or any interest in, (a) any land, 
buildings or improvements, whether or not in existence at the time of 
issuance of the bonds issued under authority of this chapter, which shall be 
suitable for the use of any voluntary nonprofit hospital, clinic or health 
care facility as defined in section 135C.1, subsection 4, or of one or more 
physicians for an office building to be used exclusively by professional 
health care providers, including appropriate ancillary facilities, or of any 
private college or university, or any state institution governed under 
chapter 262 whether for the establishment or maintenance of such college or 


